
 
 
 

May 7, 2015 
 
 
Dr. Moo Hwan Kim, President 
Korea Institute of Nuclear Safety 
62 Gwahak-ro, Yuseoung-gu 
Daejeon 305-338 
Republic of Korea 
 
Dear Dr. Kim, 
 
I write to extend my sincere gratitude to you and your staff for arranging a very beneficial visit to 
the Korea Institute of Nuclear Safety (KINS) on April 10, 2015.  The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) delegation and I personally found the presentations of ATOMCARE and the 
APR1400 simulator extremely impressive.  As has been our experience over the past 25 years, 
our interactions with staff and managers at KINS was very beneficial and informative for our 
cooperative programs. Our understanding of the vast responsibilities and activities at KINS was 
greatly enhanced and I am confident that we will continue to work closely with you and the 
NSSC to strengthen nuclear safety worldwide. 
 
In addition to the insightful discussions, our delegation truly appreciated KINS’ kind hospitality in 
Daejon. Thank you for facilitating the transportation logistics of our visit to the Korea Atomic 
Energy Research Institute. I also want to thank you for the kind letter of April 14, 2015.  We look 
forward to our continued strong collaboration and I hope to have the opportunity to welcome you 
to the United States in the near future. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

/RA/ 
 

Michael R. Johnson 
Deputy Executive Director for Reactor 
  and Preparedness Programs 
Office of the Executive Director for Operations 
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